




Saut d’Eau, Haiti 
November 23, 2015 

 
The President and Members of the Security Council 
The United Nations 
New York, New York 10017 

Dear Excellency, 
 
     I greet you in the name of my country and I congratulate you for what you have done 

and all you will do to help the cholera victims find justice and compensation according to 

the International Declaration of Human Rights. 

     My name is Yolènne Gracia and I am twenty-nine years old.  I live in Gros Pied, Saut  

D’Eau, Haiti.  I have a child, Djoudeka Charles, who fell ill with cholera in November of 

2011.  He had a stomachache and a headache, vomited, and had diarrhea.  I took him to a 

health clinic where he spent four days.  I had no money to take him to the hospital but 

borrowed some from a neighbor at two o’clock in the morning.  The cholera left him with 

vertigo. 

          I ask you to help me secure justice and compensation and I thank you for your 

understanding. 

     

     Sincerely yours, 

 

     Yolènne Gracia 

 

      

 

Cc:  Mr. Ban KI-Moun, Secretary General of the United Nations 
 
Cc:  Mr. Evans Paul, De Facto Prime Minister of the Republic of Haiti 
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